
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

March 12, 2019

The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the March Board Meeting at 7 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows: Howes, Newton, Loane, Nowlan, Bush, Shipp, and Curry were present.  Absent was Eberle.
Chairman Curry established a quorum was present and Mrs. Shipp led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motioned was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mrs. Bush to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

During the public comment portion, Mrs. Bush thanked everyone for their support for the Wes Dienst benefit held on March 9th.  

A motioned was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the February 14th, 2019 meeting minutes. During the discussion, Mr. Curry asked for the minutes to be amended to include a sentence indicating an establishment of a quorum.  It was motioned by Mr. Howes and seconded by Mr. Loane to amend and approve the February 14th, 2019 minutes with 6 ayes, 0 nays, 1 abstain, motion carried. 

Committee Reports

Police-Mr. Loane indicated there may be some roof repairs needed on the building. 

Legislative/Economic Development-Mr. Howes reported on a recent UCCI meeting he attended. UCCI legal counsel suggested that Counties may want to adopt a resolution to collect monies upon the legalization of sports betting & marijuana.  This will help offset the loss of potential funds from other County offices. 

Health Board-Mrs. Bush said there will be a re-appointment made next month and there will also be a vacancy on the Health Board for a non-healthcare professional. 

Judicial-none

Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry informed the board he would be planting grass seed on the courthouse lawn the following day.  He will also look into the roof repairs.

Road/Bridge-Mr. Nowlan reported that the truck repairs are done.  The roof has also been partially prepared and shows no sign of leaking at this point. One of the trucks will need to be replaced in the near future. 

Building Compliance Sub-Committee-none

Finance-It was motioned by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

County Highway Report

Highway Secretary Christine Moore reported on the following:

2019 MFT paperwork is now complete.

2019 MFT bid letting will be slightly delayed. It normally occurs late much, but likely won't happen until April.

2018 MFT paperwork is in the process of being closed out. 

Sharkey Highway culvert repair is still incomplete.

The guardrail replacement on CH 7 300N 100E from an accident has been completed. The entire cost will be reimbursed by the insurance of the trucking company.

There has been no progress on the North Valley bridge project.

The pavement preservation project scheduled for 2020 will probably not happen as the necessary paperwork has not been filed.

The highway department purchased a cabinet to store flammable liquids and also plans to purchase spill containment drum pallets.

Repairs on the roof have begun and so far there is no indication of any leaking.  The vanity, carpet, and ceiling tiles have been removed due to excessive mold. 

The County Engineer has been working on the ComEd project paperwork.

The Duncan Road project remains incomplete, with no estimated completion date.

The highway department is in the process of getting new email addresses.

A resolution for maintenance under the Illinois highway code was presented.  It was motioned by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mrs. Shipp to approve the resolution with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Treasurer's Report

Paula Leezer gave a report on the County finances that showed no major issues at this time.  The Frontier account charged late fees to 2 of the accounts. Mr. Kendall assured that they would be taken care of and in the meantime, they will be paid out of the County General Fund and not charged to the budget of the affected accounts. Another phone provider has been contacted to give the county a quote for phone services.

Sheriff's Report

The E911 deadline has been extended until June.

All the quotes for repairs on the squad car that caught fire have been obtained and turned into the insurance company.  

Chief Deputy Demetreon has applied for grants to help defray the cost of a new squad car. He has also applied for a grant to recoup some of the cost from the squad car cameras.

An adjuster from the insurance company will be coming to take a look at the roof damage from recent wind storms.

New Business

Diane Brandstatter presented a resolution and ordinance to provide transportation to Stark County residents in partnership with Marshall County.  A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mrs. Shipp to approve the resolution with all present voting aye, motion carried.  A motion was made by Mr. Howes and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the ordinance with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Mrs. Bush presented a proclamation to recognize National Public Health Week, April 1-7, 2019.  A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the proclamation with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Chairman Curry informed the board that the issue of appointing a noxious weed control officer is being addressed and final action will be taken next month.

Chairman Curry presented a countywide vehicle driving policy to be added to the employee handbook.  This was done at the request of Illinois Public Risk Fund our liability insurance provider. A motion was made by Mr. Loane and seconded by Mr. Howes to amend the employee handbook to include a countywide vehicle driving policy with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Other Business

Chairman Curry informed the board that there will be a vacancy in each of the 4 fire protection districts.  An ad will be run in the paper to give anyone interested an opportunity to apply.  The appointments will be made next month. 

Mrs. Shipp requested the formation of a new Policy and Procedure Sub-Committee  The purpose of this committee is to review the County's policies and procedures to make sure we are compliant and to create policies or procedure that might be lacking. This will aid in our ability to qualify for GATA grants when the new regulations go into place in 2020. Chairman Curry then appointed Mrs. Shipp and Mrs. Bush to this committee.  They will be working with Duane Stevens of the Henry County Health Department on this in the coming months.

At 8:08 pm it was motioned by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. Howes to adjourn the meeting with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk
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